
Burlington Town Council 

January 10, 2017 

 

 

The Burlington Town Council held a regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, January 10, 2017 @ 

7:00 pm in Town Hall with Council’s Teddy Huffer, Steve Michael; Marshal Jill Hammond; 

Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger; and Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout present.  Town 

Council President Stan Moore and Town Attorney Justin Alter are absent. 

 

Guests Present are: Dick Richardson and Dennis Kerns 

 

Council Vice-President Teddy Huffer opens the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Town Business 

 

C/T Dinger presents minutes from the December 13, 2016 regular meeting and December 27, 

2016 special meeting.  Michael makes a motion to accept the minutes from the 12/13/16 

meeting.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion Passed. 

 

Huffer makes a motion to accept 12/27/16 minutes as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  

Motion passed. 

 

C/T Dinger presents claims from 1/1/17-1/10/17.  Michael makes a motion to pay the bills as 

presented.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

Town Marshal Hammond presents monthly marshal and deputy marshal reports.  Huffer moves 

to accept reports as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 

 

PWC Steve Stout provides an update regarding streets and wastewater.  He states that he is 

reviewing the salt inventory and upcoming predicted winter weather to see if more salt will need 

purchased. 

 

Vice-President Huffer provides an update on the Park Board.  The 2017 park superintendent 

contract was signed and salary ordinance for the park was passed. 

 

It is noted that there will be a meeting in the future with the Community Club, Park Board, 

Town, Township and Building A Better Burlington Community organizations to discuss the 

roles each group has in being involved with the park. 

 

Dick Richardson gives an update on the Community Club.  They recently met and re-organized.  

Chris Dyer is the treasurer and Dick Richardson is the president.  Betsy Altic will serve as vice-

president and Maria Hawkins as secretary. 

 

 

 

 



New Business 

 

Dennis Kerns from the American House Museum Project provides an update.  The house was 

closed on in July.   They are looking for the house to be on the Register of Historic Places.  On 

Wednesday, May 17, the Michigan Road Association will be meeting in Burlington.  They are 

seeking contributions and volunteers and are looking to have a work day at the house once a 

month. 

 

It is noted that Saturday, April 8, 2017 is the Burlington Volunteer Fire Department’s Annual 

Pancake Breakfast. 

 

Saturday, April 1, 2017 is the Kiwanis Tenderloin Dinner at the park. 

 

There will be t-ball at the park again this year. 

 

Councilmember Michael makes a motion to adjourn.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Meeting 

adjourned. 

 

 

 

___________________________                   ________________________________ 

Teddy A. Huffer, Vice-President  ATTEST: 

      Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 


